THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, JULY 25, 2023 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410










APPROVED 8/22/23
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
1st Vice President, Bertha Matics, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Carol Anselmo, President (via Facetime); Bertha Matics, 1st Vice President; Chris Redmond, 2nd Vice President (via phone); Howard Bernstein, Secretary, and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the last Board of Director’s meeting held on May 23, 2023 were presented for approval.  Howard made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by Chris and all voted in favor.

GUEST SPEAKER

Jason Jones from Aquagenix, the lake maintenance vendor, gave an update on the condition of the lakes within the community.  He provided information on what action has been taken to address the algae and vegetation growth issues, what the plan is going forward and offered some recommendations for the Board to consider.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Carol stated that the items she would cover under her report are going to be addressed by the various committees or the item is on the agenda for discussion.
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve provided an update on the financial status of the community based on the June 30th financial report.  He reported that the Association is approximately 15% under-budget for the year.
As of June 30, 2023 the total amount due the Association is $160.88.  $100 is 30 days past due and $60.88 is 90 days past due.  $110.88 is maintenance fees and $50 is for a key fob.  Second reminder letters will be sent.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Lake Committee – Chair Bertha Matics stated that she had nothing further to add at this time to what was covered by Guest Speaker, Jason Jones.
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Pool Committee – Elaine Pasetsky, Co-Chair, reported.  She stated that the concern about Styrofoam in the pool was actually a potting soil used by the landscapers in the flower beds which washing into the pool during heavy rains.  Recommendation was made to lower the beds where the flowers are placed.  A concern was raised about the presence of Iguanas in the pool area.  The committee provided bids at the meeting for fence replacement and for fence pressure cleaning and repairs.  The Board accepted the bids that ranged from $13,174.00 for replacement to $3,200.00 for pressure cleaning and repairs.  The bids will be addressed at the next Board meeting.
Ad Hoc Review of Master Landscape Plan Committee – Howard Bernstein, Chair, reported they have been unsuccessful in obtaining a proposal from the landscape architect that they were working closely with and are seeking other bids.  However, in the meantime the committee is doing some leg-work by reviewing the oaks and categorizing them in three categories:  Those that may be dangerous, those that are slated to become an issue and those that are located in such a manner that they do not appear to create a problem.  The committee has received a bid from another landscape architect but it needs to be modified and the committee expects to have more information for the next Board meeting.
MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated July 25, 2023 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
Donna reported that the Rental Amendments did pass membership vote and the amendments are currently with the Association’s Attorney to be filed in the County Records.  The amendments becomes effective on the date of filing.  She stated that the roof cleaning project should be completed by the end of this week.  The roofs look great and there were very few issues during the project.  The second coconut palm trimming by Only Trees is scheduled to start this week.  The new electronic access system is scheduled to be installed in approximately two (2) weeks.  And, a sod replacement project is currently underway.
ADT Renewal Proposal – The Board was presented in their packets with four (4) renewal program options from ADT along with varying contract timeframes which reflected varying prices.  The Board after review narrowed the options down to two and requested a meeting be scheduled with the ADT representative to further negotiate the details.  It was agreed that Bertha, Howard and Donna would meet with the ADT representative and this item was tabled to the next meeting.

Bocce Ball Decision – The Board reviewed the information provided to them at the last Board meeting regarding the location and cost of the courts.  Steve raised a few questions regarding the bid granting unlimited indemnity for damages caused to The Isles.  He strongly recommended that indemnity be specified before signing the contract.  Howard stated that the certificate of insurance from the contractor should show The Isles HOA as an additional insured.  Bertha then made a motion to accept the bid from PTCS in the amount of $18,375.12 plus additional fees for permitting, benches and any miscellaneous items that may be required which would bring the total to approximately $22,000 for the installation of two bocce ball courts subject to the changes/clarification to the proposal discussed; seconded by Steve.  Discussion from membership followed.  Bertha then called for the vote and all Board members voted in favor. Funds are to come from Capital Contribution.
NEW BUSINESS
Ratify Aquagenix Proposals – Due to the condition of the lakes, the board unanimously approved two Aquagenix proposals via email outside a Board meeting.  A proposal in the amount of $1,975.00 for the harvesting of the lakes and a proposal for $850.00 for a follow up treatment were presented.  Bertha made a motion to ratify the proposals as presented; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
The Isles HOA 7-25-23

BOD Meeting Minutes

Page 3 of 3

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A concern was raised regarding some landscaping in the island area on the exit side stating that the bushes should be replaced.  
· Another resident raised a traffic concern at the first round-about.

· The same resident also raised a concern about some sod in his backyard that should be replaced.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board of Directors meeting is August 22nd at 7 PM.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:48 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
